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Mental health patients need care, compassion – exp
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LOBATSE - Caregivers of mental disorder patients should ensure that they follow treatment procedures as prescribed to avoid relapse, says Dr Keneilwe Motlhatlhedi.  She urged caregivers to ensure that ‘drug fatigue’ did not occur in their patients. 

Dr Motlhatlhedi, who was presenting on drug compliance at the Mental Health Commemorations at the Lobatse Mental Hospital, urged caregivers to ensure that their patients did not smoke dagga and other recreational drugs as it could worsen their situation.  She noted that a stable home environment was important for a mental disorder patient, adding that it was difficult to take care of a mental disorder patient. Dr Motlhatlhedi said a compliance rate of 80 was considered good, adding that it was affected by among others the level of education of the patient and the kind of environment that the patient lived in. 
Speaking on stigma and discrimination, the hospital’s clinical psychologist, Ms Vonile Tladi, said the stigma surrounding mental disorders could increase feelings of loneliness and isolation of a patient. 

She noted that patients who were trying to overcome a mental health problem faced rejection and exclusion from the community, adding that the effect was the unwillingness of mental health patients to seek help.  

Ms Tladi also said nearly two thirds of all people with diagnosable mental disorders never sought treatment. In order to reduce stigma and discrimination, she said, the public needs to be educated on mental illness.   She argued that less discrimination would result in people with mental disorders becoming more honest about their illness which would result in early diagnosis, improved recovery and compliance. 

Giving a keynote address, Dr Bazaraki Mayenga, the principal medical officer at Lobatse Mental Hospital, said about 60 000 people in Botswana were affected by mental disorders.  She called on the community to advocate for the rights of people with mental disorders because they could not voice their feelings and needs.   Dr Mayenga urged the community to create awareness on the importance of mental disorders and develop strategies to seek services for these ailments.   

Dr Paul Sidandi, a senior psychiatrist consultant at the hospital, denied allegations that patients were ill-treated and mishandled at the country’s only mental health facility.  He said a patient who was forced to come to the hospital against his or her will and who resisted taking drugs could be seen as mistreated.

The commemorations were held under the theme: “Making Mental Health a Global Priority: Scaling up Services Through Citizen Advocacy and Action.” BOPA 
